DECEMBER 2020 WOODLAWN PARK VIRTUAL COUNCIL MEETING

The Woodlawn Park City Council met virtually on Monday, December 21, 2020. Present were: Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Greg Claypool, George Langford, Tom Nunn, Ed Purcell and Doug Watson. Also in attendance were Chief Mike Koenig, Gloria Curran, Pat Merrick and Attorney Matt Carey.

Mayor Larry Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:12 p.m. The online meeting began with The Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a roll call of Council Members.

The Council reviewed the minutes for the November 2020 meeting. Mike Brown made a motion to accept the minutes and Doug Watson seconded the motion.

Gloria Curran gave her Treasurer's Report for November 2020. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept the report and Doug Watson seconded the motion. All voted aye and the report was accepted.

Pat Merrick had nothing new to report.

Chief Koenig gave his report for November 2020. City Citations: 0, City Warnings: 6, State Citations: 1, All Assists: 9, Police Backup: 2, Arrests: 0, Miscellaneous: 1, Reports: 4. Gasoline: \$62.87, Gallons: 33.76. Miscellaneous Expenses: \$21.76. The four reports were 2 accidents, a hit and run, and 1 at the business on Beechwood Terrace. He wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Daniel Weber gave a report on the Audit from 6-30-2020.

Variance Request: None

Guests: None

Old Business: None

New Business:

Pat Merrick read Resolution No. 2020-01 for the Kentucky General Assembly to pass this resolution for the 2021 Regular Session of the General Assembly. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept this resolution and Mike Brown seconded the motion. All voted aye and the resolution was passed.

Mayor's Report:

Mayor Larry Lewis gave the Annual State of the City. Tax rates dropped for the 5th year in a row.

Codification Grant Update: The Mayor was recently notified that we lost out on this year's Grant. Hopefully we can file again next year.

Council Focus:

City Hall: The Little Library was installed in front of City Hall. Greg and Jim Reh moved it. Greg rehabbed the box since it was in bad shape and he donated assorted parts to the remodel of the Library. It has already been used quite a bit and he has registered it with the Little Library Association.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn had nothing new to report.

New Moves and Rentals: There have been no sales in the City since September. One new house went up for sale this week.

Fence and Building Permits: Mike had an inquiry from Ambridge Circle. He issued Permit #154 to Eline Realty Co. for a fence on the property at 700 Beechwood Road.

Drainage and Block Watch: George reported that he cleaned a storm drain on Westport Road, November 23rd. On December 14th, there was a drainage problem at 6838 Green Meadow Circle with MSD. On December 20th, he was approached by a neighbor about removing her house from the Flood Plain. He suggested that she contact MSD, FEMA sets flood plains.

Community Activities: There was a city-wide Christmas Light contest this year. Certificates and a monetary gift card were given to the following winners:

Brightest "Are You Watching Clark Griswold?" – 6821 GreenMeadow Circle Most Entertaining – 4326 Kinloch Road
Best Overall – 4302 Westport Road
Honorable Mention – 4200 Schuwey Court

Thanks to Secret Santas, Mike Brown and Tom Nunn, for helping!

George Langford made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Tom Nunn seconded the motion. All voted aye and a the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

1-18-2021

Pat Merrick, City Clerk

Larry Lewis, Mayor